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SUNDAY 

    

10:00 

    

12:00 

  

2:00 except 1
st
 Sunday of the month 

3:00    only 1
st
 Sunday of the month 

      

2:00 on 1
st
 Sunday of the month 

    

HOLY MASS 

  

TRADITIONAL  LATIN 

MASS  

  

 ORDINARIATE OF THE 

           CHAIR OF SAINT PETER 

    

HUNGARIAN MASS 
 

   

 

 

  

 MONDAY 
  

TUESDAY 
  

WEDNESDAY 
  

THURSDAY 
  

FRIDAY 
  

SATURDAY 

SUNG MATTINS 8:45 8:45 8:45 8:45 - 8:45 

ORDINARIATE OF THE CHAIR OF SAINT PETER 9:30 9:30 9:30 9:30 - 9:30 

TRADITIONAL LATIN MASS - - - - 9:00 - 

ADORATION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT - 10:30 - - - - 

ROSARY  - 11:30 11:30 11:30 11:30 - 

CONFESSION ½ hour before & after all Masses. 
Please ring the bell, enter when green light is on. 
    

*  1
ST

 SATURDAY of the month  

 

 - 

  

 11:40 

  

 11:40 

 

 11:40 

 

 11:40 

   

 4:30 
  

 3:00 -4:00* 

WEEKDAY MASS  *1
ST

 SATURDAY of the month 
HOLY MASS 

- 12:10 12:10 12:10 12:10 12:10* 

- - - - - 5:00 
Devotion to MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP - - 12:45 - - - 
Devotion to INFANT JESUS OF PRAGUE - - - 12:45 - - 

         

   The CWL: meets every month on  

 2
nd 

WEDNESDAY after the Noon Mass  

     PRESIDENT: ELSIE LAMBTON   

No meetings in July & August 

              KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS 

                                                    Contact: Don Lambton  250.995.1531 e-mail-lambton@shaw.ca 

IMPORTANT: IN THE HOSPITAL? 

If you or family member is hospitalize or is going to hospital 

and would like to be visited by your PARISH PRIEST,  

Please call the PARISH OFFICE to make this request.  

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY! 

After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the 

night, you can call: the Hospital Chaplain    

                                                                250.889.3761    
 

KEEPING IN CONTACT: We extend our hands and hearts in Christian fellowship to you here, celebrating with us, whether long time 

residents or newly arrived in the Parish. We thank God that you are with us. If we may assist you, please fill out the form below and place 

in the collection basket or mail to the PARISH OFFICE (address on top) . Please mark the proper BOX (below on the left side). 
    

             New Parishioner       
     

      Have moved here is new address 

          

            I am home-bound and would like someone to visit me            
         

            I am going to be in the hospital, please call on me   

                          

NAME:      ___________________________________________________ 
                                                

 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________ 

 

 HOME   …………….…….……..…  WORK ………..….………..…….  

                                       

 e-mail:     ________________________________@_____________________ 
  

SUNDAY DONATIONS can be done by using:   

Sunday Envelopes or by automatic bank withdrawal. (The PARISH OFFICE can supply you with necessary documents).  
                                                

     

http://www.latinmassvictoria.com/
mailto:office@qop.ca


 

‘Legacies’ 
Our Lady Queen of Peace acknowledges 

with gratitude past legacies which we use to 

maintain the integrity of our Church. 

 

Please include us in your ‘LAST WILL’, 

how will we survive without it? 
 

Legacies are a way of providing assurance 

that the parish has income or savings in the 

event of unforeseen emergencies. 

 

The monthly ‘Building Fund and Collection’ 

pays for maintenance/replacement items. 
 

Sacramental Information 

Baptism: at Our Lady Queen of Peace you must 

call the office at least 3 months in advance to arrange an 

appointment with the Pastor. It is assumed that the family 

has Our Lady Queen of Peace parish connection and 

practices the faith by attending Sunday Mass on a weekly 

basis. You may meet with the Pastor and take the course 

even if your child has not yet been born. Parents are 

expected to participate in the Baptismal preparation. 

At least one Godparent or both must be baptized and 

confirmed and are practicing Catholics. Non-parishioners 

are required to have a Letter of Recommendation 

from your Pastor to have your child Baptized in our 

parish.  

Marriage: at Our Lady Queen of Peace because the 

Church is deeply concerned about each marriage, couples 

are asked to give a minimum of six months’ notice prior 

to the intended date of their wedding. Church policy 

requires that marriages be performed in your home parish 

– unless you are registered and attend elsewhere. 

Funeral: at Our Lady Queen of Peace individual 

arrangements with a priest. Begin by calling the parish 

office. 

Please Note 
If you suffer from Celiac disease, we are able to offer a low-

gluten Host. If you are interested, please come to the sacristy 

before Mass and inform the priest. 
 

Respect Life Ministry 
If you are expecting a child and are feeling confused; if 

you are thinking that there is no way out of this situation 

for you; if you want to talk to someone, call, text 

250.812.0087 email: respectlifem@gmail.com 
 

Vancouver Island Crisis-Line 
The Vancouver Island Crisis Society is contracted 

by Island Health. We are a registered non-profit agency 

whose services include: 

24-hour crisis lines: 1-888-494-3888 

Crisis Text Services:  250-800-3806   
(from your mobile) 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week   

Crisis Chat Services: 6pm - 10pm - 7 days a week  
We work in partnership with Island Health to provide 

public access to Mental Health & Substance Use services 

in the communities administered by Island Health.   
 

 

‘Mass Intentions’ 

Nov 13 TUESDAY 

 

Bernardo Parentela+ 
Catherine de-la-Rosa 

Nov 14 WEDNESDAY 

 

Isabelle Wauthy+ 
Yves Wauthy 

Nov 15 THURSDAY 

 

Please Note - NO MASS 
Fr. John will be at the Cathedral 

at 12noon for the Mass for the 

deceased priests & religious of 

our diocese. Everyone welcome  

Nov 16 FRIDAY 

 

Rosalia & Rosendo Minoza+ 

Erlinda Dignos 

Nov 17 SATURDAY 

 

in thanksgiving  
Gina Ancajas 

 

Nov 20 TUESDAY 

 

Antonia Paz+ 
Augustina Manguerra 

Nov 21 WEDNESDAY 

 

in thanksgiving  
Augustina Manguerra 

Nov 22 THURSDAY 

 

Antonia Paz+ 
Augustina Manguerra 

Nov 23 FRIDAY 

 

Damasa & Ventura Jovencio+ 

Erlinda Dignos 

Nov 24 SATURDAY 

 

 Louis & Carol Molloy 
Lydia De Vera 

 

Nov 27 TUESDAY 

 

Fr. Michael Birch+ 
Yves Wauthy 

Nov 28 WEDNESDAY 

 

deceased members of the 

Catholic Women’s League 

Queen of Peace CWL    

Nov 29 THURSDAY 

 

Gilles Jasmin+ 
Yves Wauthy 

Nov 30 FRIDAY 

 

Choose Life Victoria Society 

Dec 1 SATURDAY 

 

Holy Souls in Purgatory 
Regina Brown 

 

Please remember the following persons who are ill in your 

prayers: Barbara Dunahee, Lorna Cue, Ann VanNoordt, 

Christine Stornebrink, Fr. John’s brother, Jean Halliwell,                  

Sid & Marain Wood,  Ed Ashmore 

  

Remembrance Day, Sunday, Nov. 11
th

 

This Sunday marks the 100th anniversary of the 

armistice to end the Great War. “A war to end all 

wars” they called it but, as we well know, the terms of 

the armistice only set the stage for a second major conflict and 

many wars have followed since then. The world is not at peace! 

This is a special day to remember the many who gave their lives 

in service of country and by that I mean their fellow citizens and 

also for us. We have our many freedoms today only because of 

the sacrifice of brave men and women who were willing to 

forsake their own comforts for the good of others. We pray also 

for the many at home (civilians) who lost their lives at the hands 

of oppressors. And we also pray for peace in our world – that 

those who have influence and power may enact policies to make 

peace a reality and that ordinary men and women may lay aside 

hate and anger and engage in true dialogue to bring about the 

same reality of peace.   (taken from the Cathedral Bulletin Sun. Nov. 11th) 

 

 

 

mailto:respectlifem@gmail.com
http://www.viha.ca/
http://www.vicrisis.ca/crisis-lines/
sms:+12508003806


Book of Remembrance 

The month of November is a time to remember our beloved 

dead. The Book of Remembrance will be located near St. 

Joseph statue. Prior to Mass please write the names of your 

loved ones/friends. This Book will remain open till Nov. 30
th                                                

Parish Database 

If you have moved or changed your email/phone number in the 

past year or so, please make sure to update your information 

with the parish office. Tax receipts will be prepared early in the 

New Year and this will help the parish save on postage expenses 

by reducing returned mail.    
Collection Envelopes 

If you are new to the parish and would like to have a box of     

pre-numbered collection envelopes for 2019, please contact the 

parish office at 250-388-5571 or email: office@qop.ca.                    

For those currently using pre-numbered collection envelopes, 

your 2019 set will be available for pick up from the back of the 

church in December.  

Sunday Missals 

The new Sunday Missals are available from the parish office 

cost $4  

Monthly Community Rosary 

At Saint Joseph of the Worker starting at 7pm - 8pm 

on every last Friday of the month there will be prayer 

requests, praising songs (contemporary and traditional hymns/ 

Sacred Hymns) etc. This Newly Victoria Community Rosary is 

for asking Our Lady of all Nations, Our Lady of Good 

Counsellor, Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Our Lady of Victory to 

intervene for us in prayer for our families, friends and for our 

faith. Men and women, families, friends and all, are 

invited. More info Contact Marie Fabiola: mf7777@live.ca 
 

Knights of Columbus - Charity Appeal Raffle Tickets 

The 57th Annual BC Knights of Columbus Charity 

Appeal Raffle tickets are now available! 

1st Prize ................................................... 60,000 cash 

2nd Prize ................. 2019 GMC Sierra 1500 Crew 4x4 

3rd Prize .......2019 Ford Mustang Ecoboost Fastback             

4th Prize ..................................... 2019 Toyota Prius C               

5th Prize ................. 2019 Harley Davidson 1200 Iron 

Plus 12 Early Bird cash prizes!! 

Tickets are available from Don Lambton or Harvey Queen 

before or after Mass or from your favorite Knight.                  

Cost $3 per ticket or $30/book of 10 tickets. Proceeds of 

the Charity Appeal campaign are donated and distributed 

to local charities in each location where tickets are sold. 
 

Diocesan Appeal  

Thank you to all who were able to support the 2018 

Diocesan Appeal. There is still time to participate and all 

contributions will be very much appreciated. Additional 

pledge brochures are available at the back of the church or 

from the parish office. Update as of Nov. 7, 2018  

Goal: $16,000.00 

Total Pledged: $7,525.00 

You are reminded that donations received by Dec. 31, will 

generate income tax receipts for 2018 given out by the 

Diocese Office of Victoria.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Women’s League 

Meeting Wed. Nov. 14
th 

at 1:00pm, an extended 

invitation to the ladies of the parish!  
We are now collecting $30.∞ annual membership fee 

please give monies to Carol Molloy, Elsie Lambton or 

Bertha Landrie. 

Time to get those cookbooks out and start baking we will 

have a Bake Sale after the Mass on Sat/Sun, Dec. 1/2 

Anyone who wishes to donate bake goods please bring 

them in around 4:00pm on Sat. and on Sun. at 9:00am. 

The Catholic Women’s League supports and contributes 

to the life and vitality of the Catholic Church, family and 

community at home and abroad. The CWL of Our Lady 

Queen of Peace parish appreciate your support in their 

endeavors.  Thank you!!! 
 

Diocesan Mass of Remembrance 
A Diocesan Mass, with Bishop Gary Gordon presiding, 

will be celebrated at the Cathedral on Thurs., Nov. 15
th

 

at 12 noon for all deceased priests, bishops and religious 

of the diocese. A reception will follow.  Kindly remember 

in your prayers those who have laboured for the Church in 

the Diocese of Victoria and pray that the Lord will send 

dedicated men and women to continue their work.   
 

Vancouver Island Catholic Women’s Retreat 

Vancouver Island’s first ever -- Nov 16 – 19 Sponsored by 

the Port Alberni CWL, the retreat will be held at Camp 

Imadene (located near Lake Cowichan on beautiful 

Mesachie Lake). This experience offers something for 

everyone. Powerful presentations, prayer time, 

Sacraments, fellowship, music, rest, and the peacefulness 

of Vancouver Island. Fr. Harrison will be the retreat 

chaplain. For more information: 

https://belovedretreat.regfox.com/vancouver-island-

catholicwomens-retreat 
 

SARHS Music Dept. Coffee House 

St. Andrew's Regional High School Music Dept. is having 

its annual Coffee House on Fri., Nov. 16
th
 at 7pm in the 

school gym, featuring performances by St. Andrew's 

Singers, Concert and Jazz Bands, in addition to solo 

performances by students. Coffee and Dessert will also be 

served. Tickets are $10 at the door. 
 

Vocations Live-In 
Nov. 16 - 18 – The Seminary of Christ the King, Mission, BC, 

is planning a weekend LIVE-IN for young men who are 

interested in the priesthood or the life of a religious brother, and 

want to see for themselves what seminary life is like. The 

Seminary of Christ the King has students in (Grades 9 - 12), in 

college (Arts I-IV), and in theology. The LIVE-IN is open to 

anyone who is thinking of entering the seminary in the next few 

years. Anyone planning to come should fill in the application 

form below and forward it to: Vocation Live-In - Seminary of 

Christ the King PO Box 3310 - Mission BC   V2V 4J5 or the 

info may be phoned to 604-826-8715 or faxed to 604-826-8725 

or e-mailed to: frpeterosb@gmail.com 

Name ___________________School _____________________ 

Age _____ Grade next Sept._____________________________  

Your phone number _____________ Address_______________ 

______________________________Parish ________________ 

Priest you know best ___________________________________ 

Suggested fee is $25.  Future LIVE-IN: Feb. 8-10, 2019  
 

mailto:office@qop.ca
mailto:mf7777@live.ca
https://belovedretreat.regfox.com/vancouver-island-catholicwomens-retreat
https://belovedretreat.regfox.com/vancouver-island-catholicwomens-retreat


2nd Annual Christmas Craft Fair 

St. Joseph the Worker Church (Burnside Rd W) on                   

Sat., Nov 17
th

, 9 - 1pm, Decorations, Crafts, Food, 

Beverages & Much More. Admission $1 or $2 per family 
 

Sacred Heart Knight of Columbus 
Is hosting a Movie Knight ‘Paul, the Apostle of Christ’ 

Rating:  PG-13 for some violent content and disturbing images, 

Sat. Nov. 17, - 7pm at Sacred Heart Parish, Free admission, 

donations gratefully accepted, Concession available.  Synopsis: 

The film tells the story of Paul, who was known as a ruthless 

persecutor of Christians prior to his conversion to Christianity. 

The plot focuses on his becoming a pivotal figure in the 

formation of the early church before being executed by Emperor 

Nero in Rome.  

Catholic Prayer Breakfast 
A Catholic prayer breakfast will be held at the Comfort Inn, 

3020 Blanshard near Mayfair Mall, on Sat. Nov. 17, 9am to 

noon. The speaker is Father Karam Alraban. Father is a refugee 

from Iraq and currently ministers at Holy Cross parish. He has a 

powerful personal testimony. Price:  $15/adults - $10/students, 

tickets are available from charismatic prayer group members, 

food, fellowship, inspiring speaker, prayer, call 250-477-4700                             

(the Dunstans) for a reservation.  All are welcome. 
 

Birthright 
Looking for stocking stuffers or something sweet for the 

Holiday Table?  Birthright will be selling home-made FUDGE 

at Queen of Peace after all Masses through the day on Nov. 

18
th

. All Birthright Fudges are $5 (each package = 1/4 of an 8 

inch square pan): BLACK FOREST: our best-seller, dark 

chocolate, cherries, almonds. MACADAMIA MADNESS: dark 

chocolate, macadamias (the size of the fudge is a little smaller 

because the nuts are pricey. MIDNIGHT MINT: silky dark 

chocolate with a hint of crème de menthe (no alcohol 

content).CHOCOLATE WALNUT: a softer, sweeter, more 

traditional fudge. CLASSIC CHOCOLATE: softer, sweeter, 

more traditional, no nuts (but prepared in a home kitchen, so 

trace amounts may be present). ASSORTMENT: a small 

sampler of Black Forest, Macadamia Madness, and Chocolate 

Walnut. CHOCOLATE APRICOTS ($3):  hand-dipped, dried 

Apricots. A tarter taste for those who like their chocolate less 

rich. CARAMEL CORN ($3): enough to fill a ziploc sandwich 

bag. CARAMEL CORN LIGHT ($3): half the calories, half the 

fat of the regular version, for those wanting a lighter 

alternative. *Fudge freezing tips included if you would like to 

save for Christmas.* Birthright is a crisis pregnancy service 

helping distressed mothers to give the precious gift of Life to 

their babies.  All proceeds from the sale of Fudge go directly to 

Birthright Victoria. 
 

Annual Bishop’s Lecture 

Educating Prophets of Justice & Compassion, Exploring 

the importance of being messengers of resistance to 

injustice and courageous witnesses to care and 

compassion. To be held on Thurs., Nov. 22
nd

 @ 7:30pm  

at Lecture Room A240 in the Human & Social 

Development Building. Lecturer: Sister Nuala Patricia 

Kenny, OC, BA, MD, FRCP(C). Dr. Nuala Kenny, MD, 

entered the Sisters of Charity of Halifax in 1962. She 

completed her medical degree at Dalhousie. After an 

extensive career in pediatrics and medical education, she 

founded the Department of Bioethics at Dalhousie in 

1996. For more information contact Fr. Dean Henderson 

C: 250-882-2151 or catholic@uvic.ca 
 

Annual Diocesan Conference 

By His Wounds We Are Healed 
Sr. Nuala Kenny SC, OC, BA, MD, FRCP(C) In light of 

the clergy sexual abuse, Sr. Nuala Kenny SC reminds us 

that we are called to be agents of healing. The conference 

will begin with Mass at 8:45am on Sat., Nov. 24, at                    

St. Edward the Confessor Parish, Duncan. To register, 

and for more information, please visit the Diocesan 

website: http://www.rcdvictoria.org. 
 

Retrouvaille Vancouver 

Marriage Recovery Fall Program Retrouvaille is a 

program that provides couples with the tools to repair 

ALL kinds of marriage problems. For confidential 

information or to register for the next program, 

commencing the weekend of Nov. 30 – Dec. 2, plus 

sessions on six Sundays following the weekend, contact 

us at 604-530-6710 and leave your name and a number 

where we can reach you, or e-mail us at 

vancouverbc@retrouvaille.org. or visit: 

http://www.retrouvaillevancouver.com  about our program 
 

Advent is coming! 

Book the calendar for confession! 

Sacred Heart:                   December 11
th
 @ 7 pm 

St. Patrick’s:                     December 12
th
 @ 7 pm 

St. Joseph’s:                      December 13
th
 @ 7 pm 

Our Lady of the Rosary: December 18
th
 @ 7 pm 

 

St. Rose of Lima Parish  

Christmas Bazaar & Bake Sale on Sat. Dec. 1
st
 9am-  

2pm at St. Rose of Lima Parish - Sooke. Join us for 

seasonal baking, pies, crafts, refreshments, raffles. Free 

admission… Everyone welcome 
 

Advent Parish Mission 
Sponsored by the Cathedral and Our Lady of the Rosary 

Fr. Wade Menezes (Father of Mercy) will preach an 

Advent Mission from Monday Dec. 03 to Thursday, 

Dec. 06
th

.   Theme:  Work out your Salvation.   Titles of 

the Individual Conferences are: Be Faithful to your Daily 

Duty; Be other-Centred; Understand the reality of Vice 

and Virtue; Practice and Live the Sacraments & Live a 

Trinitarian Spirituality.   Cathedral talks at 10:40 each 

day.  Our Lady of the Rosary talks will begin at 7 pm.         

Fr. Wade will introduce the Mission at OLOR on the 

preceding Saturday at 5 pm Mass and Sunday at 8:30 am 

Mass and at the Cathedral on the preceding Sunday at 

9:30 am, 11 am and 5 pm.    For more information, call 

the Cathedral parish at 250-388-5571.   
 

Pastoral Care Outreach Training 

Hosted by St. Peter’s Parish (Nanaimo) 

Session 2: Listening & Communication & Mental Health     

                  Sat. Jan. 19.  

Session 3: The Grieving Process & Ministering to       

                  Families. Sat. Feb.23.  

Session 4: Who am I as a Pastoral Visitor?  

All times are 9am to 3pm. Bring a bag lunch. To register, 

call (250) 753-3570 or email: stpetersnanaimo@shaw.ca 
 

 

 

 

  

 

http://www.retrouvaillevancouver.com/
mailto:stpetersnanaimo@shaw.ca


ADVERTISE:  Your ad can be in the bulletin. Call 

the parish office at 250-388-5571 for more 

information or email: office@qop.ca We appreciate 

the support of these sponsors. Please support them. 
 

              

                 McCall Bros.                 
                {Funeral Directors}   
 Victoria’s Only Locally Owned Memorial Chapel      

 Offering Funeral Pre-Planning 

                  www.mccallbros.com   

 1400 Vancouver St.     Phone: (250) 385-4465 

 Victoria, B.C.               Fax:    (250) 385-6792      

          

                HATLEY  
               MEMORIAL GARDENS & CREMATORIUM                  
                                Planning Today For Tomorrow 

 

                 Suzanne Butterfield (Divisional Manager) 

  

Ph:(250) 478-1754                                 Fax: (250) 478-7639 

                        sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca 

 

               2050 Sooke Road, Victoria, B.C. V9B 1W3 

 

            “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

                 SANDS 
      FUNERAL CHAPELS 

             CREMATION AND RECEPTION CENTRE  

     FREE CONSULATIONS – PAYMENT PLAN 

           COMPLETE RANGE OF SERVICES   

                Chris A. Benesch (Manager) 

 

1803 Quadra Street                            317 Goldstream Ave. 

 (250) 388-5155                                     (250) 478-3821 

 

             “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 

 

   
 
               

 

 

 
 

P  250.568.5621  ~  F 250.568.8511 

4673 Falaise Drive ~ Victoria ~ BC ~ V8Y 1B4 

info@robp.ca ~ robp.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know …? 
That the Cathedral has a Columbarium and that a location near 

the church for the deceased has been a powerful symbol of our 

faith since the early church. It is a statement of our ultimate goal 

to live this life in Christ so that one day, through death, we can 

share in eternal life with God.   For information on purchasing a 

niche in the Cathedral Columbarium call 250-388-5571 and 

leave a message for Chris Ryzuk to contact you or email: 

niche@standrewscathedral.com    
 

Please Support the Soup Kitchen at 

St. Andrew’s Cathedral 
It costs only $2.25 for The Soup Kitchen in the basement of St. 

Andrew’s Cathedral to provide a nutritious meal to one of our 

guests. This season help us serve soup to the hungry with a 

financial donation, $25 feeds 10 diners; $225 a 100 of our 

guests.  You’ll lighten someone’s day and give them a chance to 

turn things around, the Soup Kitchen, 740 View Street, Victoria, 

BC V8W 1J8.  Thank you for your generosity and support to 

help those in need in our city. 
 

Our Place Society 
As fall arrives, we are once again in need of sleeping bags, 

blankets and warm weather clothing and footwear, particularly 

men’s jackets and shoes. Hygiene supplies such as deodorant, 

shampoo, toothbrushes and toothpaste are always in demand for 

the 50 plus folks who use our shower facilities daily. 

www.ourplacesociety.com       919 Pandora Avenue, Victoria 
 

Pilgrimage to Italy - May 5 – 17, 2019 
You are invited to join us on the prayerful pilgrimage which 

will start in Rome and go to Monte Cassino, San Giovanni 

Rotondo, Lanciano, Loreto, Manopello, Assisi, Siena, Florence, 

Padua, Venice and Milan. For more information, contact                     

Fr. Stephen at ed123a@shaw.ca or Priscilla L. Estrada, at 

Sampaguita Travel Bureau at tours@sampaguitatravel.com  or 

(604) 874-9533   
 

Princess Cruise, January 2020 
My name is Mary Hof, parishioner at St. Edward’s, Duncan.                  

I have arranged a trip for a 10 day Southern Caribbean Voyager 

cruise. To the Ports of Antigua, St. Lucia, Barbados, St. Kitts,                        

St. Thomas, Grand Turk, Turks and Caicos Islands. I take up to 

20 people it's a time of fun and fellowship. We always feel like 

family by the time we leave. Many people in our parishes don’t 

want to travel alone, so this is an opportunity to have fellowship 

together. Even though the trip is not till 2020, there are perks 

and savings if you book early. For more info, contact Mary Hof, 

mhof126@gmail.com, or call 250 715 6297.  
 

Our Place Society 
‘2

nd
 Annual Emerging Artists Craft Fair’ 

Sat. Nov.17
th

 - 10:30am - 2:30pm at First Metropolitan 

Church, Balmoral St. Our Place is hosting a craft fair for low 

income artists, people in our community who live with very 

little, and for whom selling a few crafts will make a difference 

for their Christmas season.  Come out and see how many 

talented artists there are in your community.  

This is a CASH sale only event.  
 

St. Andrew’s International Student Program 
Host Families Needed for Male International Students.            

St. Andrew’s International Student Program is currently seeking 

families in the central Victoria area interested in hosting male 

students for the up-coming semester (end January – end June 

2019). Remuneration $975 per month, please contact the Host 

Family Coordinator as soon as possible: Hilary Parker, E-mail:  

hparker@cisdv.bc.ca   or   Tel: 250-886-5596    

mailto:office@qop.ca
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